
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Works location: Ingham Road inbound/Greer Lane, West End 
September 2017 update 

Works by Townsville City Council installing a new stormwater drainage system in Ingham Road between 
Greer Lane and the North Coast Railway Line (Queensland Rail) have been underway throughout 
August. This stage of the works is 70% complete and should conclude by mid September. The changed 
traffic conditions will remain in place until the work is complete. 
A further stage of the project requires continuing the construction of the new stormwater drainage system 
under the North Coast Railway Line (Queensland Rail reserve). This work is in the final stages of planning 
and scheduled to commence in late 2017 pending Queensland Rail approvals. 
 
*Changed traffic conditions  
The changed traffic conditions are: 

• Closure of the in-bound lane on Ingham Road near Greer Lane. 
• Inbound traffic detour at Church Street and onto Ingham Road Service Road, exiting at Sturt 

Street. 
• No left turn at Sturt Street onto the Ingham Service Road.  
• A reduction in available parking spaces during construction works. 

Pedestrian and property access, including to the Townsville West State School, will be maintained during 
these works. There will be no access from Ingham Road to Greer Lane. Access for local traffic will be via 
Pridmore Street. 
The detours in place are:   
 

Ingham Road (inbound to city) Local traffic only past Church Street 
Detour eastbound: right at Church Street, left at Livingstone Street, left at Castling 
Street, right at Ingham Service Road to Sturt Street/Ingham Road  intersection 

Ingham Road (outbound from 
city) 

Single lane only past Greer Street 

Please see attached map (reverse side) for traffic route information.  

All businesses on Ingham Road will be open for trade during this time 

Key Contact: For access and other information, Townsville City Council Customer Service (Project 
Manager Michael Browne) 

We appreciate your patience and cooperation while these works are conducted. 

Further information: 

            enquiries@townsville.qld.gov.au        1300 878 001 

           www.townsville.qld.gov.au 
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Changed traffic conditions – late August to mid September 2017 
Ingham Road/Greer Lane Drainage works, West End 

Works occurring in September will continue to use the changed traffic flow arrangements presently in place. Works are anticipated to conclude mid September. 
Normal two-way traffic conditions will resume when works are complete. Hours of work are approximately 6pm to 6am. 
 
Please drive with care and follow the direction of signage and traffic controllers.  

 

Works Area  
Detour Route  

 

 

Works Area 
• Changed traffic conditions at Greer Lane 
• Outbound: through traffic only on Ingham Rd 
• Inbound: local traffic access only 

Traffic change 
• Church Street Detour: Lane closed 

inbound- local traffic only. 
• Inbound traffic detour via Church Street, 

Livingston Street, Castling Street, Ingham 
Road Service Road to Sturt Street 

Traffic change 
• No left turn from Sturt Street into Ingham 

Road Service Road  
• Ingham Road Service Road: left only exit 

into Sturt Street (temporary arrangement):  


